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June 18, Saturday - Sobota 
9:00AM For the Menard & Daniel Families 
  ❖For Sophia Skrocki & Family 
  ❖Albert Tisch (B’Day) req. Family  
5:30PM  For Deacon Phil McCown (B'Day) 
  ❖For the Intentions of the Knights of Columbus- 
  St. Nicholas Council & Families 
  ❖For George Wittner Families  
  ❖For the Fekin Family  ❖For the Scarcelli Family  
 ❖Faye Baker  
  ❖Philip Shawn Vivio req. Michael & Michele Vivio  
June 19, Corpus Christi Sunday - Nedeľa 
 Gn 14:18-20; 1 Cor 11:23-26; Lk 9:11b-17 
7:30AM For Benjamin Langlois req. Langlois Family 
  ❖For Desirae Langlois req. Langlois Family 
 ❖For Juliana Siwa (B'Day)  
  ❖Angie & Families   ❖Daisy O'Dell  
  ❖John Maciag req. Wife  
  ❖Louis Allawerdi req. Zinnah Hanna 
10:00AM  ***Corpus Christi Holy Mass*** 
 For All Fathers (Natural & Spiritual)  
 Na úmysel všetkých otcov 
6:00PM (Latin Tridentine) 
 For the Intentions of All Parishioners 
8:30PM  In Thanksgiving req. Laconi Family 
 ❖For Sam & Amy Shamoon Family 
  ❖For Rosemary & Simon Shadda 
  ❖For Samantha & Brandon Mansoor 
  ❖For Zuzana Prusak (B'Day)  
  ❖For Marvin Babbie   ❖For Monir Korkis 
June 20, Monday - Pondelok  
9:00AM     For the Intentions of the Father's Day Novena   
12:00PM      For Renee Dzieciolowski  
  ❖Jennifer Askew   
 ❖Charlie Chase 
June 21, Tuesday - Utorok 
6:00AM      In Thanksgiving  
 ❖Lou , John, & Michael Roy  
  ❖Anansa Bakko req. Mother 
12:00PM      For the Intentions of the Father's Day Novena 
June 22, Wednesday - Streda 
9:00AM (Latin)  
 For the Intentions of the Father's Day Novena  
12:00PM For Violet Potempski (B'Day) req. Family  
  ❖For Danica Murphy 
 ❖Ed & Natalie Holowchak  
June 23, Thursday - Štvrtok 
Solemnity of the Nativity of St. John the Baptist 
6:00AM  For Christina & Family  
  ❖For Araletta Natzke req. Family  
  ❖Marilyn Sargent req. Emmy Evangelista 
12:00PM For the Intentions of the Father's Day Novena  
7:00PM For a Special Intention 
  ❖For Annie & Casey Cain (B'Day) 
  ❖For Tim & Victoria Roddy & Family 

 June 24, Friday- Piatok 
Feast Day of the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 
6:00AM  For Alex & Bethany (Wedding Day)  
  ❖For the Hanna Family   ❖ Fred & Shirley Ross 
12:00PM For the Intentions of the Father's Day Novena 
June 25, Saturday - Sobota 
9:00AM For the Intentions of the Father's Day Novena 
5:30PM  For Sam & Amy Shamoon & Family 
  ❖For Rosemary & Simon Shadda 
  ❖For Samantha & Brandon Mansoor 
  ❖For Annette Rudzewicz   ❖For Haisha Family  
  ❖ Robert Nowak req. Wife 
  ❖ Julie Tomajko (3rd Ann.) req. Husband 
June 26, Sunday - 13th Sunday in Ord. Time - Nedeľa 
 1 Kgs 19:16b,19-21; Gal 5:1,13-18; Lk 9:51-62 
7:30AM For the Intention of the Members of the  
        St. Monica Sodality  ❖For Jennifer Desser (B'Day)  
   ❖For Nagham & Monir Korkis  ❖ Lillian Baginski  

❖ Stephanie Varchetti   ❖ John Maciag req. Wife  
  ❖ Louis Allawerdi req. Lisa Nikprelaj 
9:30AM  For the Intentions of the Father's Day Novena 
11:30AM  (Slovak) 
 For the Intentions of All Parishioners 
6:00PM (Latin Tridentine) 
 RoseAnn Lebioda req. AnnMarie Meldrum  
8:30PM  For Special Intention req. Kola Peter Gojcaj  
 ❖For Monir & Alia Korkis & Family  
  ❖For Paulina Szwarc (B’Day) 
  ❖For the People of Ukraine req. Stephen Satkiewicz 
  ❖For Gabriel Asmar (4th B’Day) req. Family  
  ❖Oscar Navarra Muchada req. Emmy Evangelista  
  ❖Margaret Mitchell req. McIntyre Family  

 

Sunday, June 19 
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Jesus Christ, The High Priest 
 

Fr. Libor Marek, Pastor • lmarek@saintcyrils.church 
Fr. Juraj Nuota, Associate Pastor • jnuota@saintcyrils.church 

Deacon Phil McCown • wadephil@yahoo.com 
Deacon Gerald Smigell • vgsmigell@gmail.com  
Parish Office • parishoffice@saintcyrils.church 

 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION:  THURSDAYS, 1:00PM - 7:00PM 

HOLY MASS SCHEDULE 
SATURDAYS:  9:00AM & 5:30PM 

SUNDAYS:  7:30AM, 9:30AM, 11:30AM (Slovak), 6 :00PM (Latin Tridentine) & 8:30PM 
MONDAYS & WEDNESDAYS:  9:00AM & 12:00PM 

TUESDAYS & FRIDAYS:  6:00AM & 12:00PM 
THURSDAYS & FIRST FRIDAYS:  6:00AM, 12:00PM & 7:00PM    

CONFESSION SCHEDULE 
MONDAYS &  WEDNESDAYS:  8:30AM - 9:00AM  &  11:30AM - 12:00PM 

 TUESDAYS & FRIDAYS:  5:30AM-6:00AM & 11:30AM-12:00PM 
THURSDAY & 1st FRIDAY:  5:30AM - 6:00AM,  11:30AM - 12:00PM & 6:30PM-7:00PM 

SATURDAYS:  8:30AM - 9:00AM 

OFFICE HOURS 
MONDAYS & WEDNESDAYS:  10:00AM - 2:00PM 

TUESDAYS & FRIDAYS:  11:00AM - 2:00PM  
THURSDAYS:  11:00AM - 5:00PM  

*Office is closed during 12:00PM Holy Mass 

 

Thank you to everyone who has already contributed to CSA. 
Thanks to your generosity we are at $29,240 or 24% of our $124,037 
goal already being pledged. Your CSA contributions are greatly 
appreciated since CSA contributions are the most beneficial way 
to donate to the Parish. If we do not meet our goal, we have to pay 
the difference with donations that have already been assessed the 
7% Archdiocesan tax. All contributions to CSA are not assessed 
the 7% and also are not counted when our CSA goal is determined 
for the following years. All other donations to the parish are not 
only assessed the 7%, but are also taken into account when          
determining our future CSA goals. 
If you have not contributed to CSA yet, but would like to you can 
return the pledge card that was mailed by the Archdiocese to all 
registered parishioners, use one of the blank pledge cards found in 
the vestibule by the bulletin board, go to givecsa.org and select our 
parish or call (888) 331-8695. If you are not comfortable with those 
methods you can also use your green envelope that came in the 
last packet of envelopes or just write a check to “Archdiocese of 
Detroit - CSA” and drop it in the collection basket. Thank you 
again for your generosity! 

 
YEAR OF PRAYER FOR PRIESTLY VOCATIONS 

(June 4, 2022 - May 28, 2023) 
 

Heavenly Father, Lord of the Harvest, 
call forth vocations to the priesthood 
from our archdiocese and families. 

 

Jesus, Eternal High Priest, 
give us men willing to sacrifice and serve. 

Make their hearts after your own Sacred Heart. 
 

Holy Spirit, Everlasting Love between Father and Son, 
strengthen, inspire, and set men on fire with divine charity. 

Grant them the courage to say yes to their vocation. 
 

Holy Mary, Mother of God, Mother of priests, 
comfort and protect your sons as they discern their call.  

With Saint Joseph,  
may they know your love and companionship 
as they deepen their relationship with Jesus. 

 

Immaculate Heart of Mary, pray for us.  
St. Anne, pray for us.  

St. John Vianney, patron saint of priests, pray for us.   
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FESTIVAL RAFFLE EARLY BIRD RAFFLE SUNDAY, JULY 26 
Parishioners, your Festival Raffle Tickets were recently mailed to 
you and the First Early Bird Drawing is almost here.  
The First Early Bird Drawing will be held on Sunday, June 26, so 
please turn in your sold tickets by this Friday, June 22, 2:00PM, to 
be eligible for this $250 drawing. You may drop your sold tickets 
into the collection basket on weekends or in the Parish Office on           
weekdays.     
(NOTE: If you win, your tickets stub goes back in the drum for the 
July Early Bird Drawing and for the final drawing on Sunday of the 
Festival weekend.  Thank you for your support! 
If you have any questions or did not receive raffle tickets in the mail, 

please contact: 
Karen Bove, (248) 709-9055 or kbove1@msn.com 

Raffle tickets may also be purchased in the Parish Office. This is our 
parish’s largest fundraiser because of you! 

Vacation Bible School (VBS) News • June 20 - 24 
Registration is FULL for VBS so, unfortunately, we are no longer 
accepting registrations.  
For VBS participants:  VBS is held from 10:00AM -1:00PM each day, 
Monday through Friday, June 20-24. Check in begins at 9:30AM in 
the Gallery by the Parish Hall. There is a 9:00AM Holy Mass on 
Monday and Wednesday and there will be the  Liturgy of the Word 
beginning at 9:00AM on Tuesday, Thursday and Friday.   
It is mandatory that all children and volunteers  wear their VBS         
t-shirts, which you will receive on Monday. Gym shoes are required 
for everyone. Lunch is provided, however, we are not a peanut-free 
zone. If your child brings their own lunch (due to allergies),  
please drop it off at the cart near the registration table each         
morning. For the safety of our children no one other than registered 
volunteers is allowed to stay during VBS. Parents are welcome to 
join us at 12:50PM in the hall each day for closing ceremonies. On 
Friday at 12:50PM, the children will perform the songs they learned 
and practiced throughout the week. Friday will run a bit longer to 
allow for all the children to perform. 

Thank you and God Bless! Mrs. Moe Jones,  (586) 219-6678 
Peter’s Pence Collection • June 25 & 26 

The Peter’s Pence Collection has a long tradition as a sign that 
Catholics around the world are joined in support of the Holy      
Father. A Concrete Sign of Mercy The year 2020 united the whole 
world in suffering as the COVID-19 pandemic took millions of lives 
and created widespread economic hardship due to the closure of 
nonessential businesses. In Lebanon, the hardship of the             
pandemic was compounded by a catastrophic explosion of a        
warehouse at the port in Beirut on August 4, 2020. The blast killed 
more than 200 people and injured and displaced thousands more. 
With funds collected through the Peter’s Pence Collection, the 
Holy Father provided an immediate response of €250,000 to the 
Church in Lebanon, which made medical care, temporary shelter, 
and other basic needs available to victims through the efforts of 
Caritas Lebanon, Caritas Internationalis, and sister organizations 
of Caritas. Donations to the Peter’s Pence Collection support not 
only the activities of the Roman Curia that assist the pope in the 
exercise of his ministry but also solidarity projects that help those 
most in need, such as emergency relief to the people of Lebanon. 
For more information on Peter’s Pence, please visit the Vatican’s 
Peter’s Pence website: www.obolodisanpietro.va/en.html.  
Envelopes for this collection which will be taken June 25 & 26 are 
available on the table in the vestibule. 

Baby Bottle Collection  •  June 25 & 26   
The Knights of Columbus will collect your 
filled baby bottles next weekend, June 25  & 26. 
Please continue to fill your bottles in the 
meantime.   We thank you in advance for your 
support of this vital project which will support 
Mary’s Mantle, a Catholic residential program 
for homeless expectant women.  They witness 
the love of Christ by promoting the dignity of 
life. Mary’s Mantle provides a safe, faith-based and caring                
environment that supports the transition into motherhood,                 
including extended aftercare for continued personal growth and 
integration into the community. Thank you for your generous         
donations and care for these mothers and babies! 

Questions:  Gino Vitale, (586) 344-1150, ginovitale333@yahoo.com 

Holy Happy Hour for Young Adult Singles • June 22 
Young adult singles join other Catholic young adult singles for 
Holy Happy Hour on Wednesday, June 22, at 6:30PM, at               
Old St. Patrick in Ann Arbor. Rosary begins at 6:30PM, Adoration & 
Benediction from 6:30PM-8:00PM, Confession from 6:45PM-
8:00PM and Happy Hour at HopCat, Ann Arbor, begins at 8:15PM. 

For more details:  Instagram: @hot_and_holy 
Facebook: @HHCYAGroup 

Email: hhcyagroup@gmail.com 
St. Monica Sodality Mass • Sunday, June 26 

If you have family or friends that are lukewarm or not practicing 
their faith, you are not alone.  Let's continue in patience, prayer and 
fasting, offering our Masses and Holy Communions for them,          
entrusting them to the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus.  God loves us all, 
even when we are far from Him.  May the Holy Spirit transform all 
hearts to be open to His grace and truth!       
The next St. Monica Sodality Mass takes place on Sunday,              
June 26, at 7:30AM - please submit your prayer petitions and join 
us!  Immediately after Mass we will recite the Divine Mercy Chaplet 
and the St. Monica Sodality Prayer. Please see the signboard in the 
vestibule or listen to the parish announcements for the prayer           
location. 
Note - the St. Monica monthly Mass remains at 7:30AM for several 
more months.  See the note on the St. Monica box or the bulletin for 
details about upcoming Masses.   

For more info, please contact:  Anne Marie, (586) 873-2004 
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Vacation Bible School T-Shirts 
If you ordered a “GOD” t-shirt, your order will be ready for pick 
up in the Parish Office beginning Monday, June 27, during      
regular office hours.   

Reporting Sexual Abuse 
The Archdiocese of Detroit encourages individuals to report 
clergy sexual abuse of minors and others – no matter when the 
abuse  occurred. Individuals may contact local law enforcement                 
authorities and/or they may report to the Archdiocese of Detroit 
by calling the Victim Assistance Coordinator at (866) 343-8055 
or by emailing: vac@aod.org. In addition the Michigan Attorney             
General’s Office can be contacted at its toll-free reporting        
hotline at (844) 324-3374 (Monday through Friday from        
8:00AM-5:00PM) or by email at:  

aginvestigations@michigan.gov.   
More information about the AOD’s efforts to address abuse may 
be found at protect.aod.org. 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
Detroitská Arcidiecéza povzbudzuje jednotl ivcov, ktorí by 
vedeli o prípadoch sexuálneho obťažovania mladistvých zo 
strany kléru, aby ich ohlásili bez ohľadu na to, kedy sa tieto 
prípady vyskytli.  Jednotlivci môžu kontaktovať orgány činné v 
trestnom konaní, alebo upovedomiť Detroitskú Arcidiecézu 
prostredníctvom koordinátora pre pomoc obetiam na tel. čísle 
866-343-8055, alebo emailom vac@aod.org. Úrad generálneho 
prokurátora v Michigane možno kontaktovať na bezplatnom  
telefónnom čísle 844-324-3374 (od pondelka do piatku, od             
8:00 do 17:00), alebo emailom  

aginvestigations@michigan.gov.  
Viac informácií o snahe Detroitskej Arcidiecézy predchádzať       
zneužívaniu je k dispozícií na adrese protect.aod.org. 

American Red Cross Blood Drive  
Monday, July 25 • 9:00AM-2:00PM • www.redcross.org 

Total Consecration to Jesus thru Mary • August 15 
33-Day Preparation Begins: Wednesday, July 13 

Consecration Date:  
August 15, Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

St. Louis de Montfort (1673 – 1716) had a profound and deep        
devotion to the Blessed Virgin Mary and wrote extensively on the 
virtues of Our Lady, what true devotion to her consists of, and how 
the faithful need to turn to her as the way to her Son, Jesus Christ. 
He recommends that the faithful formally consecrate themselves 
to the Blessed Mother. For this end he developed a specific 33-day 
program consisting of various prayers and readings to help the 
faithful detach themselves from the world and bond themselves 
more closely with Christ through the example and intercession of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary.  St. Louis de Montfort stands in a long 
tradition of saints completely devoted to Our Lady, and his work 
has been influential in the lives of many other saints, one of the 
most famous among them is Pope St. John Paul II, who took his 
papal motto, "Totus Tuus" (Totally Yours) from de Montfort. 
This "Total Consecration to Jesus through Mary" consists of an 
initial 12-day preparation followed by a period of three consecutive 
weeks, each week focusing on a different theme. It is                           
recommended that the consecration be done on a major feast day 
of Our Lady, meaning that the preparation would begin 33 days 
prior. That is, after the 33-day program is completed, the formal Act 
of Consecration is made on a Marian feast day. 
Once you make the consecration, it is for life. It can then be          
renewed annually. Keep in mind that this is a formal consecration 
to Our Lady, like a vow. Through this 33-day program you are giving 
Mary ALL of yourself - your heart, your mind, and your soul -  in 
order to bring you closer and help you be more faithful to her Son, 
Jesus Christ. Also, that she may use you as a holy instrument in her 
battle with Satan - i.e. this consecration allows her the free reign in 
your life to make you holy (as she assists you, through the Holy 
Spirit, to conform to her virtues) and to use your prayers, sacrifices, 
and sufferings for the greater glory of God. 
The next preparation begins on Wednesday, July 13, for all who 
wish to make, or renew, their Consecration on Saturday, August 15, 
the Feast of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary. 
“Preparation for Total Consecration” books are available in the 
parish office for $10.  

For questions about making your Total Consecration,  
or to register to make (or renew) your Total Consecration,  

contact the Parish Office: (586) 726-6911 

 

FELLOWSHIP WITH BAGELS & COFFEE  
FR. MIKUS HALL ~ SUNDAY, JUNE 26 

AFTER THE 9:30AM HOLY MASS! 
Everyone is Invited! 

 

The bikes for St. Dominic’s Outreach Center’s Summer Fun Day 
bike raffle are being delivered to the center this Wednesday, 
June 22. If you have an unused bike that is in good condition that 
you would like to donate for the raffle, be sure to call St. Cyril’s 
Christian Service Coordinator, Erin Rybicki, at (586) 530-0547  

today to arrange to drop it off before Wednesday. 

The Summer Fun Day is an annual event for children ages 5-12 
whose families are receiving assistance with food and other            
necessities from St. Dominic’s Outreach Center. One of the             
highlights of the day is a bike raffle, when almost-new bikes         
like yours are the prizes. If you would like to give a child the          
joy of riding your unused bike, please call the please call the       
Christian Service Coordinator today. 



Ss. Cyril & Methodius Parish, Sterling Heights Page 6 

 

 
 

Archbishop’s Letter to the Faithful Year of Prayer for Priestly Vocations  (Cont’d. from last week) 
Forming Men of the Hearts: A Pastoral Note on a Year of Prayer for Priestly Vocations by The Most Rev. Allen H. Vigneron 

(Continuation from last week’s bulletin) ... 
Why a Year of Prayer for Priestly Vocations? 
Jesus Christ built his Church upon the foundation of holy priests. “And so I say to you, you are Peter, and upon this rock I will build my 
church, and the gates of the netherworld shall not prevail against it” (Mt. 16:18). In order that successive generations would be no poorer 
than those who saw the Lord and heard him in Galilee and Jerusalem, he called disciples to himself and taught them to act, teach, and love 
in his name. These first disciples, his Apostles, were entrusted with the mission to “make disciples of all nations.” But this was a task too 
great for them to accomplish on their own, so he “breathed on them the Holy Spirit” thus what they taught would not be by their own           
authority but in Jesus’ name. 
Those Apostles in turn entrusted the gift of the Holy Spirit to act in Christ’s power to successive men who served as bishops and priests. 
And so this bestowal of the Holy Spirit continues down to our day by the ordination of priests, who are truly called to act  “in persona             
Christi,“ that is “in the person of Christ.” It is by this power that when a priest says “your sins are forgiven” we are reconciled with God; 
when he says at Mass “this is my body…this is my blood” what looks and tastes like bread and wine are truly the Body, Blood, Soul, and           
Divinity of Jesus Christ. Because God has entrusted this awesome power in “earthen vessels” of priests, you and I have no less access to Je-
sus Christ than Mary Magdalen, Simon Peter, or Lazarus. What an awesome gift the priesthood is, not just for the man who is ordained, but 
for the whole Church and truly for the whole world! And because this gift is in such short supply, we must ask for more men to say “yes” to 
their vocation. 
In recent years, we have heard so often about a shortage of priestly vocations that it is easy to lose a sense of urgency. Many parishioners 
have not felt the effect of this shortage, thanks to the heroic effort of pastors who give of themselves generously out of love. Many priests 
forego vacations, do not take a day off, and stretch themselves and their schedules to celebrate numerous Masses each weekend, while also 
hearing Confessions and being pulled in many other directions. In a great number of cases, pastors delay their retirements because they 
understand the need and truly love being priests and ministering to the flock entrusted to their care. While I am thankful for the               
tremendous effort and sacrifice my brother priests are willing to make, this type of ministry is unsustainable and unhealthy in the long run. 
A priest overextending himself can quickly experience burnout, sickness, and a strained relationship with God and his people. A balance in 
his life and ministry is important if a priest is to effectively serve you and our mission to unleash the Gospel in southeast Michigan. 
In the simplest of terms, there are more priests retiring than priests being ordained each year, and this situation is aggravated by                     
unforeseen events like sickness and death. This year, there were no men ordained to the priesthood for the Archdiocese of Detroit, a first in 
generations. If we stay this course, we project that in ten years there will be approximately half the number of priests serving in the           
Archdiocese than there are today. That is half the number of priests to say Mass, hear Confessions, Anoint the Sick, and do the many other 
things that are necessary for the life of our Church. We are at a critical point here in the Archdiocese of Detroit and there is no quick fix. The 
time to form a man for the priesthood is seven to eight years in the seminary; if we do not act immediately, we will have significantly fewer 
priests than we have parishes, and the health of our parishes communities and our spiritual lives will be substantially affected. We must 
retain our sense of urgency as we pray fervently this year and beyond for an increase in priestly vocations in the Archdiocese of Detroit. 
Nonetheless, this letter is not an invitation for us to stew in anxiety, but rather is a call to embrace our challenge with faith and act          
decisively to remedy the problem by our prayers and deeds. Our move to Families of Parishes is one of the primary ways we are securing the 
future of the Church and her mission. We know that in Christ, we have already won – yet, as we trust in the goodness of the Lord, we must 
continue to do our part by calling forth a new generation of priests. 
To my brother priests: 
My brothers, do not underestimate the profound impact you have on young men who have a vocation to the priesthood. Your example of 
devotion, holy life, fervent prayers, and genuine invitation will inspire many to serve “in the person of Christ.” The 2022 report by the Center 
for Applied Research in the Apostolate (CARA) at Georgetown University in Washington, D.C. states that  71 percent of this year’s diocesan 
ordination class were asked to consider the priesthood by their parish priest. We need to invest time to invite men into the brotherhood we 
share in Christ. With a generation so desperately wanting to belong, what better response than to bring them into our ranks to which God 
has called them. I urge you not to see this as one more thing placed upon your busy schedule, but rather something of crucial importance 
that will bring life to you, the man discerning, and the Church at large. Who is going to respond if we do not invite them to hear God’s call? 
To parishes, schools and religious education programs: 
Pray fervently that men will have the courage to say “yes” to their call. I thank you for your full and active participation as you pray 
our prayer for priestly vocations at every weekend Mass, partake in Holy Hours, fast, and pray the Rosary together. Yet, we can do more than 
pray. Please remember that a vocation to the priesthood is carried and supported by the community one comes from. As a man is called 
forth by God, God uses your voices to invite these men who worship and pray with you. Now is the time to be bold in encouraging men you 
see in church. Often, a man entering seminary has been asked by many people from his community if he has ever considered the                     
priesthood. These are little, but important, confirmations that encourage him to take the next step. 
Our Catholic schools and religious education programs help to form our children to love God and consider what sort of life God is calling 
them to live for his glory. Do not hesitate to talk about vocations in class and develop unique ways to help children discover their vocations 
in the various activities and assignments they are given. You may even consider having a theme during the next academic year that              
specifically highlights vocations, especially the priesthood. 

This is the second segment of a Pastoral Note published to the faithful in Detroit by The Most Reverend Allen H. Vigneron, Archbishop of Detroit.            
To read the complete letter, and to learn how to support this Prayer initiative, visit: www.aodonline.org. 

Pastoral Note will be concluded in next week’s bulletin ... 

June 1, 2022 
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